
Canadian Coast Guard Association 

Summer 2017 Newsletter 
 

 
“Handover at Ocean Station Papa” 

 
- Message from your editor  - Pat Wilson:  Please remember that “Any” memorable Coast Guard 

experiences and photos will be very welcomed. Please pass all input to me: Pat Wilson, Editor, PO Box 
5558, Victoria B.C. V8R 6S4; 250-889-7041; E-mail:  ks_vp@yahoo.ca 

- Members with access to the Internet should bookmark the Coast Guard Association website at 
www.ccgawest.ca and all Members are encouraged to forward pictures to the Editor for publication on 
the website.    
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President’s Greeting. 
 

Sometimes we tend to question the value of belonging to a specific organization or association. 
 

Then something may happen, or you receive information from said organization which happens to pique 
your interest.  You likely would not have received this information had you not belonged to the 

organization. When this type of situation occurs, it reinforces the value of “belonging” to a group with 
similar interests. 

 
Just a few weeks ago this exact circumstance happened to me. 

 
A former employee from the Victoria Coast Guard District (from about thirty years ago) contacted our 

association. 
 

He had quite a compilation of articles, newspaper stories, pictures and other interesting information on 
the Canadian Coast Guard Operations. He had collected this while working in the district, and rather 

than dispose of it, he very wisely made contact and asked if we would be interested in having it. 
 

I asked if he would send it my way to have a look at it. 
 

Well, I have to say it is a very interesting collection of pictures of people, ships, and helicopters.  Not to 
mention stories related to different aspects of Coast Guard operations from thirty to forty years ago. 

 
I must say, some of you are looking pretty young in those pictures, but still recognizable! 

 
Hopefully we will be able to include some of this information in future association newsletters. 

 
This type of situation reinforces the value of belonging to an association such as ours.  Through our 

association luncheons and newsletters, we are able to share stories and information of our membership, 
friends, and colleagues. 

 
Also our favourite topic, the Canadian Coast Guard,   Once again I would like to encourage all of you to 

continue your membership and to encourage friends and colleagues to join our association. 
 

Remember, to attend our June luncheon, and share your stories with like-minded members. 
 

See you at the June Luncheon. 
 

Terry Weber, 
 

President  

 

2. Membership - Dues and Updates,   

Annual dues will remain at $5.00 for the year 2017 and if not already submitted can be paid at 
the Summer 2017 Luncheon. Please note that the spouses of deceased members are most welcome to 
continue as associate members of the CCGA.  
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We require a new Secretary but in the interim, Terry Weber will stand in, and reminds members 
to keep us informed of any changes to telephone numbers, mailing addresses and/or email addresses.  
Changes should be emailed to Frank Statham f_statham@shaw.ca or Terry Weber  
terry.eldon.weber@gmail.com 

 
Remember also to keep our Service Committee informed about how our members are doing. Anyone 
knowing of a member (or member’s spouse) who is ill, or who has suffered a family bereavement or 
problem and/or who may need a little help, comfort or recognition, please give Bill Dancer a call. We 
will be pleased to see if there is any way our organization can be of assistance, and to let fellow 
members who may be concerned know of the situation.  Bill can be reached at 250-721-5273 or email  
w.dancer@telus.net 

 
 

3. Summer 2017 Luncheon – Royal Victoria Yacht Club. 

WHEN: Thursday 1st June - 11:30 - mingle; 11:45 - bar opens; 12:30 – luncheon  
WHERE - the Royal Victoria Yacht Club, 3475 Ripon Road Victoria 
AIM:  To relax, yarn, enjoy the Luncheon Buffet and celebrate the coming winter with friends  
          and colleagues in the dining room of the Royal Victoria Yacht Club.  
WHO:  Coast Guard Association members, Coast Guard Retirees, their Spouses and Guests and  
            serving Coast Guarders are most welcome!   

 

Summer Luncheon Menu 

"Lunch By The Sea" 

Chef's Daily Soup 

Sandwiches & Wrap Selection 

Assorted Deserts 

Tea & Coffee 

Cost $19.00 (Taxes & Gratuity Included) 
 

To facilitate catering, we need to give the Yacht Club staff firm numbers not later than Friday May 26th 
and we are liable for the numbers reserved. To avoid disappointment, please reserve your place(s) with - 
Terry Weber 250-383-6626 terry.eldon.weber@gmail.com or Bill Dancer 250-721-5273, 
w.dancer@telus.net 
 
Mark Thursday June 1st  on your calendar and make your RESERVATIONS NOW! 
 
For Vancouver/Mainland attendees: Usual ferry arrangements prevail. Please let Cec Rempel 
(Chilliwack) 604-858-1983 know by Monday 29th May . As usual, if you catch the 9 a.m. BC Ferry as a 
foot passenger from TSAWWASSEN (half price if you are a senior) we will meet you in SWARTZ BAY. 
After lunch, we will aim to get you back to SWARTZ BAY in time for the 3 p.m. ferry.  Would anyone 
prepared to help out on please contact Terry Weber terry.eldon.weber@gmail.com 250-383-6626   
 

mailto:f_statham@shaw.ca
mailto:terry.eldon.weber@gmail.com
mailto:terry.eldon.weber@gmail.com
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4. Remembering those who have crossed the bar  
Since the last issue we have learned of the passing of two Coast Guard retirees. 
 
Gerald Taylor Gailey 
It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of Gerald Taylor Gailey, who died peacefully in 
Nanaimo General Hospital on 22 January 2017 after a short battle with cancer, aged 84. He is survived 
by his wife of 26 years his three children and his three grandchildren. Gerry was born in Northern 
Ireland and immigrated to Canada in 1962 - Gerry spent most of his working life in the Canadian Coast 
Guard in the ship safety division, inspecting ships for seaworthiness.   Gerry enjoyed sailing and spent 
many years racing in Vancouver and cruising in the Gulf Islands and 
further afield. After retiring, he and Carolyn moved to Qualicum Beach where he was able to enjoy the 
outdoors and pursue many of his favourite activities – cross-country skiing, kayaking and hiking. 
His kindness and warmth will be remembered and missed by all who knew him. 
 
Joseph Richard Schembri 
It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of our father, Joseph Richard Schembri.  Born in 
Malta on February 20th, 1930, he passed away peacefully on January 20, 2017. He leaves behind his 
beloved wife, Emelyn Schembri (Palencia) and his four daughters, eight grandchildren; nine great 
grandchildren;  
Arnold Vezza 

- I am so sorry to hear of Joe’s passing. I was a fellow Ship mate on the Canadian Coast Guard Ship 
“Camsell” As a fairly New ship member, Joe was quick to lend advice on the ”Procedures” of the 
crew interactions. Drank a lot of coffee over the few years we sailed together, Including, The 
Arctic Trips in The Early Eighties. Funny how much you learn about each other and families when 
confined that long together, and I learned he was very proud of his early life in Malta and even 
more of Family. He was a Very nice man, and his loss is felt all the way here in Edmonton by 
myself. 

 
Captain (Ret’d) R. J. Mellis  
- Sorry to see you go Joe. I remember well your smiling face and many stories. You were a good 

Quartermaster, a good shipmate and a good fellow. May you have fair winds on your journey 
into heaven above. 

 
Frank Statham 

-  Joe was a tubby guy, born on Malta. He used to kid on that he steered the ship by his belly 
against the wheel.  He was a good quarter master, by all accounts.  Thick accent 

 
A list of our shipmates who have passed away is kept at    http://www.ccgawest.ca/news_/obits.html 
 
 
 
 

5.   Do you remember “The Olden Days?”   

http://www.ccgawest.ca/news_/obits.html
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STONETOWN 

       
STONETOWN   Statistical Data 
Pendant: K531 ; Type: Frigate;  Class: RIVER Class 43-44 Programme;  Displacement: 1445 tonnes 
Length: 301.5 ft;  Width: 36.6 ft;  Draught: 9 ft;  Speed: 19 kts; Compliment: 8 Officers and 133 Crew  
Arms: 2-4" (1 x II), 4-20mm, Hedgehog;  Builder: Canadian Vickers Ltd., Montreal. Que.  
Keel Laid:  17-Nov-43;  Date Launched:  28-Mar-44;  Date Commissioned:  21-Jul-44  
 

The History of the STONETOWN 
Commissioned at Montreal on July 21, 1944, Stone Town arrived at Halifax on August 13, and on 
September 3 commenced a month's workups in Bermuda. On her return to Canada she was assigned to 
newly formed EG C-8 as Senior Officer's ship, and spent the balance of the war as a mid-ocean escort. 
She sailed from Londonderry on May 12, 1945, as escort to convoy ONS.50 on her way home, and on 
July 22 commenced tropicalization refit at Lunenburg. Work was stopped on August 24 and the ship was 
paid off on November 13 at Lunenburg, to be laid up in reserve at Shelburne. Sold to the Department of 
Transport for a weather ship, she was modified for the purpose at Halifax in 1950, and sailed that 
October for Esquimalt. In October, 1967, after 15 years on station in the North Pacific, she was replaced 
by CGS Quadra and sold in 1968 to a Vancouver buyer, purportedly for conversion to a fish factory ship.  
 

ST. CATHARINES    
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ST. CATHARINES   Statistical Data 
Pendant: K325;   Type: Frigate;  Class: RIVER Class 42-43 Programme;   
Displacement: 1445 tonnes;  Length: 301.5 ft;  Width: 36.6 ft;  Draught: 9 ft;  Speed: 19 kts 
Compliment: 8 Officers and 133 Crew ;  Arms: 1-4" (1 x II), 1-12 pdr.;  Builder: Yarrows Ltd.. Esquimalt, 
B.C.;   Keel Laid: 02-May-42;  Date Launched: 05-Dec-42;  Date Commissioned: 31-Jul-43 

 

The History of the  ST. CATHARINES 

Commissioned on July 31, 1943, at Esquimalt, St. Catharines arrived at Halifax on October 4 and in November 
sailed for the U.K. as a member of EG C-2. She was continuously employed on convoy duty until October 1944, and 
from February to September of that year was Senior Officer's ship. With six other escorts of convoy HX.280, she 
took part in the destruction of U 744 on March 6, 1944. After refitting at Shelburne from October to December 
1944, she went to Bermuda to work up and, on her return to Halifax commenced tropicalization refit there. By the 
time this was completed in August, 1945, the war was over and the ship was paid off on November 18. In 1947 she 
was sold to Marine Industries Ltd. and laid up at Sorel, but was reacquired in 1950 and converted to a weather 
ship. Now owned by the Department of Transport, she was taken round to the west coast to be stationed in the 
North Pacific as of July, 1952. Replaced in March, 1967, by CGS Vancouver, she was broken up in Japan in 1968. 

WEATHERSHIPS - from “British Columbia News” Shipping Registrar and Shipbuilder   P.20    ( 1950’s ?) 
At the beginning of last month, the second Canadian Government weathership  “Stonetown” headed 
out for its far off Station in the Pacific about 1000 miles away under the command of  Capt. J.W. 
McMunagle, a Scottish skipper, who has been a sailorman for 32 years. She went out to relieve the first 
weathership the “St Catharines”. Both these vessels were former Canadian frigates which were 
concerted for weathership duty under the supervision of Capt. McMunagle in Quebec. The two ships are 
alike in that they carry considerable meteorological equipment to gather important weather information 
which they send back to Vancouver and act as a guide to aircraft and also as rescue ships if needed. 
Observations are made and transmitted every three hours, day and night. The information gathered is 
vitally important to Pacific ships and planes. Captain’s crew consists of experienced technicians and 
seamen some of whom have had splendid war records.   (Incidentally they also used Hydrogen to power 
their balloons …. whereas the “Quadra” & “Vancouver” used the far safer Helium.) 
 
Weathership “QUADRA” which replaced Stonetown in mid-1960’s   

 
This photo taken about 1978 or so, as the new Decca X-band Radars are not installed on forward mast 
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Bird’s - eye view of Weathership “QUADRA” 

   
 
 

Camsell’s Officers  1978 Arctic Trip  (before any difficulties) 

 

 

6. Short History of the Canadian Coast Guard Association 

An informal group of 12 Retired Coast Guard Officers met for a Christmas Lunch at the Princess 
Mary in 1988 and the number increased to 96 by 1995, due largely to the dedication and hard work of 
Migs Turner.  A Canadian Coast Guard Retired Officer's Association Steering Committee was formed in 
March 1995 to determine the future of the Association. It was agreed that Art Mountain would chair a 
small working group to look into incorporating under the Societies Act of B.C.  On June 20, 1996, Art was 
elected president of the newly formed Canadian Coast Guard Association and began the process of 
incorporation, which was completed on July 17, 1996.  We now have over 150 members. 
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7. CANADIAN COAST GUARD ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/ RENEWAL 
 
THE PURPOSES of the Canadian Coast Guard Association (incorporated in July, 1996, under the B.C. Society Act) 
are: 
1) To continue our Canadian Coast Guard camaraderie into retirement. 
2) To support our Membership and their families, when and as appropriate. 
3) To support those currently serving in the Canadian Coast Guard and other maritime interests, when and as 
appropriate. 
4) To undertake or support other activities approved by the Membership. 

MEMBERSHIP - A person who has retired from, or is serving in the Canadian Coast Guard, with at least five years of 
Federal public service, who is willing to accept the purposes and objectives of the Society and pay the annual 
membership dues, may apply to the Directors for membership in the Society and on acceptance by the Directors, 
shall be a member. 

The Commissioner of the Canadian Coast Guard has fully endorsed the Association and its purposes, with 
the understanding that serving CCG personnel would not become directly involved in controversial issues through 
their membership in the Association or serve on the executive. 
APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP may be made by completing the information below and forwarding the signed 
application, along with one year’s membership dues to  
W. McKechnie, Treasurer, Canadian Coast Guard Association,  
2010 Corniche Place, Victoria, B.C.  V8N 6C1  
(Current Annual Dues $5 - covers Newsletter mailing and administrative costs). 
 FOR MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS, complete name and address sections, check “Renewal”, enclose one year’s current 
membership dues, sign and mail as above. Thanks! 
 

                                                                             
RENEWAL?  

           
Canadian Coast Guard Service: 

 
 

 

 
Signature________________________           Date__________________________           

Name:      Tel. No.   

Address:    
 

 

Email address:  

Retired (Date):  Still Serving?   

Started career as:  
 

 

On (Date):  

Other areas of work/location in Coast Guard:   
 

 

Retired or left as:   
On (Date):   

Other Canadian Federal Service:  
From:                         To:  


